
 

 

  

Chris Carter 
Assistant Director (Planning) 

Reply to: address as below                                                                                                                                 

Date: 14 March 2023 
 
  

Email: @welhat.gov.uk 
 

 
 

Sian Evans 
Case Manager 
National Infrastructure Planning  
Temple Quay House  
2 The Square  
Bristol, BS1 6PN 

 
 
 
 
Dear Sian,  
 
Planning Act 2008 (as amended) – Section 55  
 
Application by London Luton Airport Limited for an Order Granting Development 
Consent for the Expansion of London Luton Airport 
 
Adequacy of consultation request 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 28 February 2023 regarding the above application for an 
Order granting development consent on 27 February 2023. Welwyn Hatfield Borough 
Council (“the Council”) notes that a decision whether to accept the application for 
Examination must be made by 27 March 2023. As set out in your letter, this response 
focuses on the three duties. 
 
1. Duty to consult – Planning Act 2008 (as amended) (PA2008) – section 42  
 
The Council is identified as one of several “neighbouring” local authorities as defined by 
Section 43(2) of the Act.  The Council was consulted on the two s42 Duty to Consult 
consultations relating to the First (2019) and Second (2022) Statutory Consultation exercises 
described in sections 4 and 6 of Consultation Report.  The Council was notified of the 
deadline for the receipt of responses and the period of consultation.  
 
2. Duty to consult the local community - PA2008 – section 47 
 
The Council can confirm that it received two s47(2) consultations in 2019 and 2022 on a 
draft Statement of Community Consultation and that the period of consultation was that 
stipulated within s47(3).   
 
Regarding s47(5), the Council responded to the 2022 consultation, the response was agreed 
by the Executive Member, Resources and Planning.  It is noted our response is not recorded 
in the Consultation Report as we would have expected, in table 5.1.  It is however, captured 



 
 

in Appendix M 2022 Due Regard Tables Part 1 of 4, reference 8 and 9.  A full copy of our 
responses is attached as Appendix 1.  
 
The Council has had regard to the Consultation Report and has no reason or evidence to 
assume that the contents of that report are other than correct and that the s47(6) Duty to 
publicise requirements have been satisfied. 
 
The Council has had regard to the Consultation Report and has no reason or evidence to 
assume that the contents of that report are other than correct, that consultation was carried 
out in accordance with the Statement of Community Consultation and that the requirements 
of s47(7) have been generally satisfied. 
 
The Council has had regard to the Consultation Report and has no reason or evidence to 
assume that the contents of that report are other than correct and that the s48 Duty to 
publicise requirements have been satisfied. 
 
3. Duty to publicise - PA2008 – section 48 
 
The Council was consulted on the 2018 non-statutory consultation described in section 2 of 
Consultation Report. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Chris Carter 
Assistant Director (Planning) 
Welwyn Hatfield Borough Council 
 
 
Enc.  Appendix 1. 2022 Consultation Response Welwyn Hatfield Borough Council 
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Matt Wilson

From: Matthew Wilson
Sent: 01 April 2022 16:55
To:
Cc: ; Matthew Wilson
Subject: Future Luton 2020 - Response to Consultation - Welwyn Hatfield Borough Council
Attachments: plan_twa_10-02-2022_10-45-25.pdf; Lttr WHBC Luton Rising March 2022.pdf

TrackingTracking: Recipient Delivery Read

Matthew Wilson Delivered: 01/04/2022 16:56 Read: 05/04/2022 14:04

Expansion of London Luton Airport 
Statutory Consultation  
Planning Act 2008 Section 42: Duty to consult on a proposed application 
 
Dear Anthony  
 
Please find attached a letter from Chris Dale, Head of Planning at Welwyn Hatfield Borough Council.  The letter is in 
response to the above mentioned consultation.   Your letter to the Council dated 8 February, also attached, 
identified Emma Graham as Head of Planning, for your records this is now Christopher Dale.     
 
I would be grateful if you could acknowledge safe receipt of this email and letter. 
 
Kind regards 
Matt 
 
Matthew Wilson BSc (Hons) MSC MRTPI 
Principal Planning Officer  
Planning Policy and Implementation  
Welwyn Hatfield Borough Council, The Campus 
Welwyn Garden City 
Herts  AL8 6AE 
Email: @welhat.gov.uk 
  
Working better, together 
  
www.welhat.gov.uk 

 
 



  

 
 
 
 
Anthony Aldridge 
Programme Director – Luton Rising  
Luton Rising  
Hart House Business Centre  
Kimpton Road  
Luton  
LU2 0LA  
 
futureluton@lutonrising.org.uk  
2022consultation@lutonrising.org.uk 
 
 
Dear Anthony  
 

Luton Rising Future Luton Airport Expansion  
Statutory Consultation 8 February – 4 April 2022. 

Thank you for informing us of your Statutory Consultation on proposals for the expansion 
of Luton Airport.  

We note the size and nature of proposals mean that expansion of the airport is classified 
as a Nationally Significant Infrastructure Project under the Planning Act 2008 ("the Act") 
and as such will require a Development Consent Order from the Secretary of State.  

Having reviewed proposals, including the Preliminary Environmental Impact Assessment 
(PEIA), we are aware that technical work to date does not suggest there will be any 
significant impact upon Welwyn Hatfield residents. 

The Borough is approximately 11km from the airport.  It is noted that the noise impact 
zone study area does not extend to include the northern villages of Welwyn Hatfield.   It is 
considered that the geographic scope of current technical assessments do not adequately 
assess impacts upon Welwyn Hatfield and we request that any future technical work take 
into account the administrative area of Welwyn Hatfield Borough so that we are fully able 
to determine the impact of proposals.  Assessments should include the impact on Welwyn 
Hatfield on: 

• Noise and air quality – assessments should consider the impact on the Borough 
from the identified increase in activity, any resulting change in 
approaches/departure routes and holding patters, and changes to operational 
hours. 
 

Christopher Dale 
Head of Planning 

 

Reply to: address as below 
Date: 4 April 2022 
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• Highway/Transport – assessments should consider the impact on the Borough from 
the increase in vehicle movements along key routes and junctions, including but not 
limited to, the already congested East/West route along the B653 via 
Wheathampstead.  

It is noted that the intention is to submit an application to the Planning Inspectorate in late 
summer 2022.  Based on the submitted assessments the Council may still raise objections 
to the proposal.  We would be grateful if the Council could be informed of all future 
consultation and informed of key stages in the proposal’s development, including 
submission of the application to the Planning Inspectorate. 

 
Yours sincerely  
 

 
Christopher Dale 
 
Head of Planning 
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